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Dear Parent/Guardian 

I do hope you are all safe and well.  I have been taken 
aback by the fantastic work I have received from the 
children recording their memories of lockdown, for our 
Moggerhanger Scrapbook.  I have shared one on class 
Dojo and in this edition of the newsletter I have 
included several more.  If you have not sent your child’s 
entry for the scrapbook to me yet it is not too late and 
you can post it to Moggerhanger or email me 
on khayward@sandysecondaryschool.com. 

I am also really pleased with the work being sent to 
staff from the activities being set on class Dojo, so 
please keep encouraging your son/daughter to do this 
and share it with the class teacher as much as 
possible.  Activities on class Dojo will continue 
throughout the summer term for all year groups, so 
that even if children are not in school, they can access 
work. 

It was National Thank a Teacher day this week, but I 
would like to change it to a Thank You to All School Staff 
day.  We have an amazing team at Moggerhanger and 
they really have been going above and beyond, 
especially during this pandemic.  They have supported 
each other and have done some amazing work for the 
last few weeks, and I know they are now busy planning 
for our re-opening of Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and 
Year 6 as of 1st June, as well as to key worker and 
targeted children.   

We will all now be based back at Moggerhanger Primary 
School and I will be writing to individual year groups, 
as well as a whole school letter,  about the procedures 
we will be following over the next few days, when we re
-open.   

I know this is a difficult time for parents and I do assure 
you we will be following all of the Government and 
DFE’s guidance to keep your child as safe as possible.   

We will be having staggered start and finish times for 
each year group, but to avoid parents having to wait 
for siblings in other year groups who may have a 
different start or finish time, they should come in 
together and go home together, at the earliest finish 
time.  Thank you to you all for returning your reply slips 
to us to help us plan for 1st June.  

Unfortunately, when we do return on 1st June, 
Innovate, the catering company we use, will only be 
able to provide a packed lunch.  This will be changed  
daily and the cost will for be the same as a normal 
school dinner.  I know this is not ideal, but it is to 
support social distancing for their staff and for the 
safety of our staff and children.  This is also because we 
will be staggering lunchtimes and all children will stay 
in their classrooms to eat their lunch, before going out 
to play as a class at separate times.  If you wish your 
child to have a school lunch, please book through 
Innovate in the normal way.   

Play times will be very different, as the children will be 
encouraged to stay at least 1 to 2 metres away from 
each other and they will not be able to use any of the 
climbing frames.  We will be providing hula hoops and 
balls that they can use on their own and these will be 
cleaned between use.  

We will be providing wrap-around care at the school 
from 8.00am to 8.50am and from 2.50pm to 5.15pm.  If 
you require this service you will need to book it a 
month in advance and we would ask this is done by 
Thursday 28th May for the month of June.  We will be 
charging for these sessions based on our new policy, 
which you should have received following our 
consultation.  

We will be open, as a school, from Tuesday to Friday 

during half term, based at Sandy Secondary School, 
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Mrs O'Brien Head of School, will be retiring at the end 

of the summer term.  Mrs O’Brien has decided that she 

wishes to spend more time with her family and sees this 

as a natural break in her career, following her huge 

success and impact on the schools she has worked in.   

Mrs Devine will also be retiring, but at the end of the 

autumn term, to pursue her love of travelling with her 

family, and has kindly agreed to stay and help us induct 

our new member of staff.   Mrs Devine has made a 

massive difference to the lives of many children and has 

helped many progress above expectation.   

Both staff will be greatly missed by all, and we wish 

them all the happiness in their respective retirements. 

Mrs Halls, our Administrative Assistant, will  be 

returning to Sandy Secondary School full time in June, 

and I would like to welcome Mrs J Russell, who joins us 

on 1st June.  I would like to say a huge thank you to Mrs 

Halls for doing such a wonderful job. 

On the next page, I have included 
some details about a campaign we 
have started, called A Smile for Holly,  
for a former student of Sandy 
Secondary School.  As some of you 
already know, Holly Barker is just 19 
years old, and has been diagnosed 
with a very rare form of liver cancer.  Please take time 
to read my letter, and help us to achieve our goal of 100 
different items, such as cards, poems and pictures, 
that we can give to Holly to put that positive smile back 
on her face.  Thank you. 
 
Take care and stay safe. 

Miss K Hayward 

Executive Principal 

for the children of key workers, who need this 

provision over half term.   

Please can I ask that if your child is returning to 

school, that they wear full school uniform.  This can 

now be the summer uniform of shorts and a white 

or navy polo shirt or the summer dress in blue.   

Please can you also ensure your child has a water 

bottle that is clearly marked with their name, as 

this will go onto their desk.   All children will have 

their own stationery on their desk to use and we 

would ask that you minimise what they bring into 

school.  Children will only need their trainers, they 

will not need their PE kit or forest school clothes.   

For Years 1 to 6 we will not be using their pegs to 
hang anything on.  They will have a storage box next 
to their desk to store their own items; this is again to 
support social distancing.   

Reception will also have a different system for 

storing their items, as they go into the 

classroom.  We are also changing the entrance to 

school, as there will be a one way system to the 

front door or side gate, with distance markers that 

we ask you to abide by.   

Senior staff will be out and about to support with 

this on the first day, to help you all get used to the 

routine. I will, of course go over these new routines 

again in my letters, as well as add anything else you 

need to know for your child returning to school. 

In this issue of Moggy Messenger, I have also 
included a copy of Coronavirus—A Book for 
Children.  This may help you to explain the virus to 
the children and the reason why they haven’t been 
able to see family and friends. 

I would also like to update you on some staffing 

changes that will be happening at the end of this 

term and by Christmas at the school: 
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Well done to Noah in 

Woodpeckers class who has 
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We are in lock down at the moment, 

and don't I know it. With Mum, Dad and Bro. 
I thought it would be over as quick as a wink, 

this lock down really stinks. 
We can't even go to the sweet shop, 

or even buy a mop! 
 

I know the NHS is doing their best,  
to put a stop to this beast, 

while we have a scrumptious feast. 
I'll be at secondary soon, 
and I'll be over the moon. 

 
I hope this is over before October, 

and November and you can't forget December. 
Imagine what Christmas will be like,  

with people wanting a bike. 
We can't go to swimming lessons anymore, 

so we have to stay in bed and snore. 
 

Here I am complaining, 
when I should be saying thank you. 

To you, the NHS and all the other key workers,  
so I'd just like to say Thank you! 

 
Chloe-Louise Johnson 

Kites class 
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Some of the VE day celebration bunting made at 

home by some of the children in Kites class.  
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Well done to Ethan in Owls class who has made a 

lovely lockdown collage . 
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Nursery have been busy with their home learning and have shared 

some lovely photos and videos on class Dojo, here are a few.  

Annabelle has 

learned to ride 

her bike 

without 

stabilizers. 

Johanness and Elise enjoyed 

our sink and float activity. 

Chloe’s drawing skills have really come 

on while she’s been at home. 

Kaie painted a rainbow for his 

bedroom 
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Arabella has been  learning to tell 

the time. 

Bethany & Isabella found a 

lovely toad while out on their 

walk. 

Reminder—Chesskid 

If your child has recently received log in details for Chesskid don't forget to have a go.  

There are lots of activities including fast chess, puzzles and chess lessons. Your level on 
starting is 'Pawn 1' and you can move up the levels by watching the short lesson and 
taking the interactive quiz at the end.  It is possible to move up the levels quite fast.  

If you did not initially sign up for ChessKid, it is not too late to do so - please let the 
office know. 
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